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1800 55 1800 

 
Office Hours 

Mon/Thurs - 8.00am - 4.00pm 

Friday – 8.00am – 3.00pm 

 
2022 TERM DATES 

Term 1: 31st Jan – 8th April 
Term 2: 26th April – 1st July 
Term 3: 18th July – 23rd Sept 
Term 4: 10th Oct – 15th Dec   

 
   

 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

School Development Days 
Term 2: Friday 3rd June 
Term 3: Monday 29th August 
Term 4: Friday 4th November 
 

School Hours 
8.30am – 2.30pm 

Recess - 10.40am – 11.00am 
Lunch - 1.00pm – 1.30pm 

 
 
 

2023 
Kindy Enrolments 

Now open 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 
It is full steam ahead at a very busy Bletchley Park. We acknowledged the Day for Daniel 
last week and officially opened our new library. We have interschool athletics carnivals 
occurring this week as well as an ASD carnival. We have two teachers from Indonesia 
visiting the school this week as part of the Bridge Program who are sharing their 
knowledge and skills with staff and students as well as learning how a WA school 
operates.  
A reminder that on Friday 4th Nov we have a School Development Day and students do 
not attend. Next week we have a parent Cyber safety session as well as some cyber 
safety sessions for our Year 3-5 students. Our Year Six students are getting very excited 
as their camp draws closer. 
All in all, BPPS is a great place to work and learn. 
The two graphs below indicate how our Year 3 & 5 students are progressing based on 
NAPLAN. We are currently unpacking our dip in Year 3 Numeracy results. Our recently 
conducted PATM results indicate that the Year 3 students are on par with national 
norms. 
NAPLAN 

 

PATM 

 

 

National Yr 3  50th percentile:    115.4               BPPS Yr 3 50th percentile:  114.4 

 

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://www.wa.gov.au/government/covid-19-coronavirus
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From the Principal’s Desk – Cont’d 

 
 

 
 
Our students continue to perform well in reading on a number of measures, above state averages, 
above Like Schools and above national norms based on PATR. 
 
Below are some further parent comments from the recent Parent National School Opinion Survey 
 
Some teachers use seesaw a lot to communicate with families, others rarely. It would be great if there 
was a bit more consistency across all teaching staff in terms of usage. 
Very happy with all the extra support being given to my child. Every teacher he has had has been 
fabulous.  
We love the school very much, just needs a bigger car park ;).... 
A great school  
All good, we are quite happy with school/ teachers. Thanks for all your kind help in up bringing our 
child’s future. 
Great school. Almost all good/great teachers so far. One was awful and could be guided to be more 
positive based teacher, rather than punitive.  
Keep up the great work as I can see progress with my child. A big thank you. 
 
Based on discussions with the School Board,the format for the end of year concert will be changing. It 
will be held on Thursday 8th Dec. K-Yr 2, students arrive at 5:00pm for a 5:15 start concluding at 
approximately 6:15pm. Yr 3 -6 students arrive at school at 6:25pm for a 6:45pm start concluding at 
approx 8:40pm 
 
 
I hope everyone has a very enjoyable fortnight 
 
Regards 
Wayne Walpole 
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Planning for 2023 

CLASS LISTS 2023 

The process of creating class lists for the 2023 school year will commence in the coming weeks. Parents who feel 
they have relevant information pertaining to the placement of their child in 2023 should advise the school in 
writing.  

All correspondence should be addressed to the Principal and emailed to BletchleyPark.PS@education.wa.edu.au 
and be received no later than 4:00pm, Friday, 11th November 2022.  

Parents are advised that requests for specific teachers and or requests for non-placement in composite classes or 
tandem arrangements are not considered. The school does not view these arrangements as detrimental to 
students’ academic or social development. Parents should also be aware that correspondence provided to the 
Principal will be considered by staff, but does not guarantee the particular outcome being sought by the parent. 

Care is taken by the school to place all students carefully, taking into account each student’s needs.  

  

Guest Speaker for Year 6 Students – High School Transition 

To support our students (and parents) through the transition from primary to high school, we have organised a 
guest speaker to present some useful tips and ideas to try to make this a seamless experience on Thur 1st Dec at 
6:30pm in LA28. Students will attend a session during the day and we would like to invite parents to the evening 
session. ☺  
To assist us with planning and to ensure you have a place, we ask that parents/ guardians to save the date. 

 
Please RSVP – bletchleypark.ps@esucation.wa.edu.au or 9234 6400 by Monday 28th November 
 

 

mailto:BletchleyPark.PS@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:bletchleypark.ps@esucation.wa.edu.au
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Term FOUR -  2022 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

1 10 Oct 
 

11 Oct 
 

12 Oct 
 

13 Oct 
 

14 Oct 
 

2 

 

 

17 Oct 
P&C Meeting 

Kindy Group A 
Excursion - Jungle Gym 

18 Oct 
Kindy Group B 
Excursion - Jungle 
Gym 

19 Oct 
 

20 Oct 
Yr3 - Excursion 

Kings Park 

21 Oct 
Numero Competition 

 
Junior Assembly - LA4 

3 24 Oct 
School Board 

 

25 Oct 
 

26 Oct 
 

27 Oct 
Yr6 Camp 

Parent Meeting 
2:40pm 

28 Oct 

Day for Daniel 
Senior Assembly - 

LA33 & 34 

4 31 Oct 
 
 

1 Nov 
Interschool 

Athletics Jumps 

2 Nov 
ASD Carnival 

Gosnells PS 

3 Nov 
Interschool Athletics 

4 Nov 
School Dev Day 

Students DO NOT Attend 

5 7 Nov 
 

8 Nov 9 Nov 
Cyber Safety 

Parent Meeting 
6:30 - 8pm 

10 Nov 
 

11 Nov 
 
 

Junior Assembly - LA13 

6 14 Nov 
Yr6 Student 

Camp Meeting 
1:30pm 

15 Nov 
Yr6 Camp 

16 Nov 
Yr6 Camp 

17 Nov 
Yr6 Camp 

18 Nov 
Yr6 Camp 

 
Senior Assembly - LA20 

7 21 Nov 
School Board 

 

22 Nov 23 Nov 
Yr6 Councillors 

Parliament 
House 

24 Nov 25 Nov 
P&C Disco 

Hawaiian Luau Theme 
Senior Assembly - 

Choir/Music Ensemble 

8 28 Nov 
P&C Meeting 

 

29 Nov 30 Nov 1 Dec 
Hello High School 
Evening for Yr 6 

parents 6 -7:30 pm 

2 Dec 
Kindy - Orientation Day 

(More info to follow) 

9 5 Dec 
Campion 2023 

Stationary pick-up 
2pm - 3:30pm 

Choir Performance 

6 Dec 7 Dec 8 Dec 

School Concert 
9 Dec 

10 12 Dec 

Graduation 
13 Dec 

Reports Home 
14 Dec 15 Dec 

Yr6 - Bounce 
16 Dec 

Students Do Not Attend 

 

Bletchley Park Primary School             

Term FOUR Planner 2022 
                                    Lot 5003, Balfour Street, Southern River WA 6155   Ph: 9234 6400   

Website: www.bletchleyparkps.wa.edu.au 
Email: bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

Office Hours:   Mon-Thurs 8.15am – 4.00pm 
Friday    -    8.15am – 3.00pm 

 

 

School Hours 
8.30am – 2.30pm 

Assembly 
Friday 8.30am 

http://www.bletchleyparkps.wa.edu.au/
mailto:bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au
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P&C News  
 

2022 P&C Hawaiian Disco – Friday 25 November  
Summer is coming early to Bletchley Park with our Hawaiian-themed P&C Disco… 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
This year, we’ll have 2 sessions, and the $8 disco entry fee includes a free glowstick! 

 
PP to Year 3: 5pm – 6pm 

Year 4 to Year 6: 7pm – 8.30pm 
Sausage Sizzle, lollies and drinks available to purchase from 50c - $5 

 

Purchase your tickets via http://BPhawaiiandisco.floktu.com 
 

Please note students can only attend their disco session and every child must be signed IN and OUT by a 
parent/guardian at the beginning and end of their disco. 
 

P&C Term 4 Meeting – Monday 7 November 
If you’re curious about joining the P&C, please feel free to come to our final meeting of 2022. 
We’ll be meeting in the school Staff Room Monday 7 November at 7pm and we welcome new members 
at any time. 
If you have any questions, please reach out to us on our P&C FB page or email bppspc@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 

http://bphawaiiandisco.floktu.com/
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Merit and Values Award Winners – 21st October 2022 
 

Today the students in LA 4 treated us to a wonderful assembly all about kindness. They sang their song with some doing 
small group solos. The wonderful graphic running as they sang showed how they are kind to each other. Congratulations on 

your lovely message and your demonstrations of what it looks like LA 4. 
Congratulation to Mrs Long for her work with the students to make them all such great Year 1 presenters. 

 

 
Be, Think, Grow Awards Date: 21st October 2022 

Area Year Student Teacher 

Indonesian Class Scarlett  Mrs Colquhoun 

Sport Class Archie  Mr Palmer 

Science Class Jenson, Sterling Ms Browning 

Science Class Devon Mrs Davey 

Art Class No Award Mrs Bryant 

Music Class Ellie  Mrs Watson  

 
Junior Assembly Merit Awards Date: 21st October 2022 

Area Year Student Teacher 

LA 1 Yr1 Puneet, Katiya  Mrs Chave 

LA 2 Yr1 Abbie, Zavier  Mrs Anderson 

LA 3 Yr1 Hans Mrs Hill/ Mrs Grace 

LA 4 Yr1 Theo, Myha  Mrs Long 

LA 10 Yr2 Jayden, Peyton, Penelope  Ms Goodlet 

LA 11 Yr2 Sasha, Damien Mrs Macdonald 

LA 12 Yr2 Olivia, Charly  Miss Capewell 

LA 13 Yr2 Vihan, Grace  Miss Christie 

LA 5 Yr3 Lucas  Mrs Cochrane / Mrs Pestell 

LA 7  Yr3 Scarlett, Mackenzie  Mrs Ziegelaar 

LA 8 Yr3 Papa, Jaylen  Miss Bendeich 

LA 9 Yr3 Tate, Jasmine Mrs Faulkner 

LA 14 Yr3 Ethan, Ivanka  Mrs Snell / Mrs Tantiprasut 

Art Class No Award Mrs Bryant 

Library Class LA7 Mrs Isgar 

Indonesian Class LA8 Mrs Colquhoun 

Music Class LA2 Mrs Watson  

Sport Class LA5 Mr Palmer 

Science Class No Award 
No Award 

Mrs Davey 
Miss Browning 
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Merit and Values Award Winners – 21st October 2022 
 

Junior Assembly Value Awards Date: 21st October 2022 

Area Year Student Teacher 

LA 1 YR1 Doing My Best – Josiah  
Respect – Kush  

Mrs Chave 

LA 2 Yr1 Doing My Best – William  
Respect – Daniyal  

Mrs Anderson 

LA 3 Yr1 Doing My Best – Hudson  
Respect – Pia  

Mrs Hill/ Mrs Grace 

LA 4 Yr1 Doing My Best – Agam  
Respect – Quinn  

Mrs Long 

LA 10 Yr2 Doing My Best – Adara  
Respect – Billie  

Mrs Goodlet 

LA 11 Yr2 Doing My Best – Brax  
Respect –Khody  

Mrs Macdonald 

LA 12 Yr2 Doing My Best – Anaya  
Respect – Nimar  

Miss Capewell 

LA 13 Yr2 Doing My Best – Eyad  
Respect – No Award 

Miss Christie 

LA 5 Yr3 Doing My Best –Mahikaa 
Respect – Alvin  

Mrs Cochrane / Mrs Pestell 

LA 7 Yr3 Doing My Best – Aiden  
Respect – Vivi  

Mrs Ziegelaar 

LA 8 Yr3 Doing My Best – Athena  
Respect – Caleb  

Miss Bendeich 

LA 9 Yr3 Doing My Best – Kiarra 
Respect – Prabsirat  

Mrs Faulkner 

LA 14 Yr3 Doing My Best –Sariya  
Respect – Zane  

Mrs Snell / Mrs Tantiprasut 

 

Merit and Values Award Winners – 28th October 2022 
 

Senior Assembly LA 33 and LA 34 
 

LA 33 and LA 34 set a challenge for Mr Cave, Ms Salamon and Mr Walpole today with “Book Charades”. 
The classes made their assembly all about books in honour of the official opening of our ‘new’ library, 
which took place after the assembly. Students in groups from both classes acted out a charade to give 

the staff clues and they had to BUZZ in first to get a chance to guess the title of the book. The 
competition was fierce, but Mr Cave reigned supreme getting 5 book titles correct. What a great way to 

highlight books and it was extremely entertaining having the staff members as the contestants.  
 

Congratulations Miss Rowe and Mr Dale and all the students from both class on your excellent 
assembly which informed and entertained the audience. 

 
Be, Think, Grow Awards Date: 28th October 2022 

Area Year Student Teacher 

Indonesian Class Noelle, Ynez, Andrea  Mrs Colquhoun 

Sport Class Jacob  Mr Cave 

Science Class Dhija  Mrs Lumsden 

Science Class Chase  Mrs Davey 

Music Class No Award Mrs Watson 

Arts  Class Evee, Jax  Mrs Bryant 
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Library Official Opening 
 
Thank you for everyone's support during the library refurbishment. The library was officially opened Friday after 
the senior assembly along with the P&C LA33 and LA34 who did an amazing assembly item 'Book Charades'.  
 

 
 
The newly refurbish library will be open to the school community from 2.30pm next week. Please come along and 
enjoy this amazing space to promote the love of reading for the amazing students at Bletchley Park Primary 
School. 
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Merit and Values Award Winners – 28th October 2022 
 

Senior Assembly Merit Awards Date: 28th October 2022 

Area Year Student Teacher 

LA 15 Yr4 Indiana, Anton  Mrs Davies 

LA 17 Yr4 Milania, Taansi  Mrs Roth 

LA 20 Yr4 Avaley, Curtis  Mr McKee 

LA 22 Yr4 Gavin, Alesha Miss Bendeich 

LA 21 Yr5 Tessa, Wayne  Ms Ferguson 

LA 23 Yr5 Nazia, Ava  Miss Lopez 

LA 32 Yr5 Kobe, Luke  Mr Betts / Mrs Clark 

LA 33 Yr5 Riak, Alexia  Mr Dale 

LA 34 Yr5 Srivar, Temwani  Miss Rowe 

LA 25 Yr6 Isabel, Eli  Mr Sullivan 

LA 26 Yr6 Alaska, Nikhil, Kayla  Mrs Neighbour 

LA 27 Yr6 Miah, Denzel Miss Lombardo 

LA 28 Yr6 Nitasha, Kofi Mrs Leslie 

Library Class LA25 Mrs Isgar 

Sport Class LA20 Mr Cave 

Science Class LA21 Mrs Lumsden 

Science Class LA17 Mrs Davey 

Indonesian Class LA27 Mrs Colquhoun 

Music Class No Award Mrs Watson  

Arts Class LA21 Mrs Bryant 

 
Senior Assembly Value Awards Date: 28th October 2022 

Area Year Student Teacher 

LA15 Yr4 Doing My Best – Lily  
Respect – No Award 

Mrs Davies 

LA17 Yr4 Doing My Best – Liliana 
Respect – Charlize  

Mrs Roth 

LA20 Yr4 Doing My Best – Ali  
Respect – Aarnav  

Mr McKee 

LA22 Yr4 Doing My Best – Syed  
Respect – Aleena  

Miss Bendeich 

LA21 Yr5 Doing My Best –  
Respect – Cooper  

Ms Ferguson 

LA23 Yr5 Doing My Best – Talhah  
Respect – Nour  

Miss Lopez 

LA 32 Yr5 Doing My Best – Eevan  
Respect – Adam  

Mr Betts / Mrs Clark 

LA 33 Yr 5 Doing My Best – Eliah  
Respect – Jacob  

Mr Dale 

LA34 Yr5 Doing My Best – Taylor  
Respect – Savannah  

Miss Rowe 

LA25 Yr6 Doing My Best – Lily  
Respect – Flynn  

Mr Sullivan 

LA26 Yr6 Doing My Best – Charlie  
Respect – Jason 

Mrs Neighbour 

LA27 Yr6 Doing My Best – Allegra  
Respect – Faimeh 

Miss Lombardo 

LA28  Yr6 Doing My Best – Ella 
Respect – Joy  

Mrs Leslie 
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Call Out for Donations for our End of Year Book Prizes 
 

BOOK PRIZES - Calling on our local Business and Community Families 
 

If any local businesses or school families would like to sponsor a Book Award for the 2022 Awards Night, 
please inform the school office.  
Each book award is to the value of $25 and each sponsor will have a thankyou placed in our Christmas 
Program. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

The Bletchley Park Billy Goats Fathering Group 
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Indonesian visitors  
 

We have been so lucky to have two teachers from Sulawesi, Indonesia visit our school this week. 
Our school is part of the Bridge Program which promotes connecting schools in the two countries to 
improve cultural understanding and develop connections between teachers and students in each school.  
Pak Yulius and Ibu Tiara have been working with teachers across the school and sharing their 
background, teaching students about the different islands as well as giving students the opportunity to 
practice their Indonesian. It has been wonderful seeing the students and teachers interacting with our 
visitors and being so welcoming to them. 
Thank you to both teachers, we only wish you could stay longer. 
 
Lorna Colquhoun       Michelle Davies 
Indonesian Teacher       Year 4 Teacher 
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Day for Daniel 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 



 

 Newsletter 2022 

Mr Walpole & Ted - Day for Daniel 
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Congratulation Damon! 
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Youth Care Together 
 

 

 
 
 
 


